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Your Excellency

| hereby wish to express Abengoa's firm commitment to continue to support the

principles of the United Nations' Global Compact which we adhered to on
September 20, 2002.

In Abengoa, we are working, since our adhesion to the Pact, on implementing the
nine principles in our company's strategy and operation program, and we continue
working in our Corporate Social Responsibility strategy.

We demonstrate our commitment to the World Pact by not only utilizing its
principles as part of our strategy, our company's culture and day-to-day

operations, but by also establishing diagnosis and continuous improvement
mechanisms.

In Abengoa, corporate social responsibility is considered a strategic factor. It is one
of the fundamental pillars of its current and future strategy. In addition to
incorporating it in its general strategy through the environmental quality and
human resource policies and, in general, in all the company’s management
systems, Abengoa participates in forums that are dedicated to working towards
the attainment of sustainable development.
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